London Borough of Lewisham
ELDERTON ROAD
The Lewisham (Stopping Up of Highways) (No.*) (Elderton
Road garages) Order 202*
1. NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Council of the
London Borough of Lewisham propose to make an Order under
section 247 of the Town and Country Planning Act 1990 (“the
Act”), entitled the The Lewisham (Stopping Up of Highways)
(No.*) (Elderton Road garages) Order 202*.

2. The general effect of the Order would be to authorise the
stopping up of an area of the highway located along the south-
western kerb-line of Elderton Road in the London Borough of
Lewisham which lies between Nos. 27 and 29 Elderton Road,
shown hatched on the deposited plan. The term “stopping-up”
means that this area of highway would cease to be public highway.

3. If the Order is made, the stopping-up would only be authorised
in order to enable the provision of the development described in
the Schedule to this Notice to be carried out in accordance with
the planning application reference DC/21/122703 granted on 9
September 2021.

4. Further information may be obtained by telephoning the
Directorate of Transport Policy & Development Housing,
Regeneration & Public Realm on 020 8314 2582.

5. A pack of documents giving more detailed particulars of the
Order can be collected for inspection between 9 am and 5 pm on
Monday to Friday at the office of the London Borough of
Lewisham, Laurence House, 1 Catford Road, London SE6 4RU.
Please go to the security office at the rear of the building and
request a pack of documents for ‘Elderton Road garages SUO’.
Alternatively, the Order and other documents giving more detailed
particulars of the Order can also be obtained by emailing a request
to traffic@lewisham.gov.uk quoting reference ‘Elderton Road
garages SUO’.

6. Any objections or other representations relating to the proposed
Order should be sent in writing to Lewisham Directorate of
Transport Policy & Development Housing, Regeneration & Public
Realm Transport Policy & Development, Laurence House, 1
Catford Road, London SE6 4RU, or by email to
traffic@lewisham.gov.uk quoting reference ‘Elderton Road
garages SUO’, to arrive by 15th April 2022. All objections must
specify the grounds on which they are made and may be
communicated to other persons who may be affected.

Dated: 18th March 2022
L McBride

Head of Strategic Transport
Laurence House, 1 Catford Road, London SE6 4RU




